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Highlights of Malibu Rotary Club Assembly  October 21 

 

 

The October 21
st
 meeting of the Malibu Rotary Club was a planning session for the club.  There 

are several special dates in November and December which Malibu Rotary Club members are 

encouraged to attend and as a result there are going to be fewer regular Wednesday morning 

Malibu Rotary Club meeting.  

The special dates and activities include the following District events: 

 

  

Youth Conference October 25   

The District Youth Conference is Sunday at the Hacienda Hotel, 525 Sepulveda, El Segundo, 11:30 - 
4:00.  The conference is for Rotarians, Advisors, Rotaractors, Interactors and Youthact.  With more than 
150 registered it is going to be a great day!  Youth Conference Flyer  
 
Help provide events like this through "We Support Youth."  Each club is encouraged to donate $5 per 
member annually toward Youth Activities projects and the programs in our district.  Thank you Culver City 
Rotary for making your contribution this week at the Governor's Visit.  Has your club sent a check? 
  
Special Service Project: Bring canned food for food pantries and Halloween candy for needy children.  

District Breakfast November 10  
The second District Breakfast of the year will feature guest speaker Jean Irwin, a 1989 Ambassadorial 
Scholar and educator. The Ambassadorial Scholarship Jean received allowed her to research reading 
and deafness and receive her Master's Degree from Nottingham University, England. Not only has Jean 
been teaching reading skills to deaf children from pre-school through Grade 12, but also she coordinated 

http://www.rotary.org/
http://www.rotary5280la.org/
http://yp5280.org/
http://www.rotary.org/en/Pages/ridefault.aspx
http://rs6.net/tn.jsp?et=1102775775566&s=342&e=001d3rEEi_eoISj7rkHVRRqjY-pJf6_HQVOMXQIpsOiX0sFkvg0wD8Zad1UMdeScadcnjAQu545KAyUDmROxLdyTDyuaCESHbYlqNpy37OQIkHPBnFLq-IvhIAhZtQ3qwLWHsVu-l7toQHsbw8_1qQZ1UQy_1yyOf3j2cZB2II75XcV2yNI3vQN6g==


 

 

 

a grassroots effort that led to the passage of state-wide Nevada legislation requiring testing of hearing 
mandatory before a baby leaves the hospital. Come hear Jean talk about how Rotary not only changed 
her life, but also changed the lives of so many others.   
  
Event Details: Tuesday, November 10, 2009. 7-9:00am, Westin LAX Hotel, 5400 W. Century Blvd., Los 
Angeles  
 
Early Registration: $30 (by November 2, 2009) 
Late Registration: $35 
   
Register today by sending the REGISTRATION FORM and payment to the District Office.  
  

Christmas Train Toy Collection   

The Christmas Train is in need of donations of gifts for children. This annual project, headed by the 
Rotary Community Alliance (RCA) and District 5280 youth, will be collecting and sorting toys to send on 
the Christmas Train to Tecate, Mexico and Camp Pendleton.  
  
Please bring unwrapped items to the November 10th District Breakfast. For more information, 
contact Pat Bennett at 310-645-9610 or Marie Fremd at 323-262-1101 x228. Thank you for helping to 
light up the lives of children! 
  
Toy Collection Flyer 
  
Christmas Train Wish List 

 P.R.L.S. November 14   

Save the Date!  P.R.L.S. - "Pathways to Rotary Leadership Seminar". Saturday, November 14 at the 
Hacienda Hotel in El Segundo.  Learn from District 5280 Rotary Leaders: Basic Public Speaking, 
Communications, Effective Meetings and Goal Setting, Leadership with Vision, Rotary, Your Club and 
You and The Rotary Foundation.   This session is especially for Presidents-Elect.  PRLS is an 
educational forum for District and Rotary Club leaders, new Club members and ALL Rotarians.  
  
PRLS Flyer  
 
 Malibu Rotary Club President Holmes Osborne will be attending this acitivity. 

USC/UCLA Rally Nov. 20  

The 59th Annual USC-UCLA Rally is set for 11:00am on Friday, November 20, at the 

Bonaventure Hotel downtown. Pete Carroll will accept the District 5280 partnership award for A 

Better LA from Governor Susanne and Vicki Radel. 

  

Your four hosts encourage clubs to go dark and hold their weekly meeting at the rally. If a club 

goes dark and purchases at least one table (10 seats), the club president will be included in the 

program. 

  

Reservations begin on October 20-exactly one month before the event. Stay tuned next week for 

http://rs6.net/tn.jsp?et=1102775775566&s=342&e=001d3rEEi_eoISGL2saSU3XkE9DOYWfksnq-OKWFUpqnklxapGEY0OZX_-WHB2T2xzjUMNBjLkiW7CmpZE0ajm9J1QtoWURi1t7uNBY-84J1IcTXuVL60P17ZmYx6kCJOIsSt4fCqkAcPcSt5zkjbAmYIBd3k6LQJ-L1QvkTUu3sHOudr1dl9ZhnLwOn7KmgLoL
http://rs6.net/tn.jsp?et=1102775775566&s=342&e=001d3rEEi_eoIQ_W1wIus6v7NeVObaTGLmZ22vp11IHTZJwp5r18pcuSNIrVdw62zDOxwVtvZpMgMV8S_dQpdOoVINLKHpfaDDR9qx74wCEM3fMlohPMpajDHgNoKnPfln9OKhKZpV_RuoeEApMy64TqriBSmMCIoevDUu17w6Y6wHDiYfQ33NJk_pwibIue2of
http://rs6.net/tn.jsp?et=1102775775566&s=342&e=001d3rEEi_eoIT3_Ky3Y65oyRp0B7WIBR203Wk3CJl4kj-i9HsEGE-jC8FYb9Us87dHB6O6m7tA82S5KxmyL-1MSBLmgtb_F8PtOBpU4kfZSt52_UJLL1l9XS-3e1XQq4aUe0hhjVL5F6WZM-g-TOoW9XldP7_Lp0KJSE0NmK8xSIShNqjFesfa43rO9l7nBGI6TJ4EfgKalKY=
http://rs6.net/tn.jsp?et=1102775775566&s=342&e=001d3rEEi_eoIRPpY9sw56WxTeIabJin3iw7R8FbXHq_smoSb50yk6OxClwUB3IWtuG9Xx-MlBS8bqLfARlTsm7juEIN95bkZdGlqSVxzIA1HppVae-qMAG4riUEVRdx2JYf6g_SDUa5q9EcQuNKfs1fdGHZpy4nNE6JQ7aEfpT0LxJklzHsekk7p7H_zciua_b


 

 

 

details on how to make reservations and the cost per person.  

  

Join your friends, bring your camera and have a blast. Everyone will be there, including the USC 

Marching Band, cheerleaders and players. If you've attended before, you'll know why this is the 

most popular Rotary Meeting all year. And you'll rub your eyes in disbelief when you see 

Traveler gallop through the hotel. Yep! Traveler will be there.  

  

Link to USC/UCLA Rally flyer  

 

On November 11
th
 Malibu Rotarians are invited to attend the Veterans Day Celebration event at 

11:00 a.m. at Pepperdine’s Hero’s  Garden in front of Grazedio Business Center.   

 

At 12:30 p.m. on November 11
th

, there will be a special Malibu Rotary Club Board lunch 

meeting in the private back room of Guido’s Restaurant on Cross Creek Road in Malibu. 

 

In addition on November 19
th
, the   members of the Malibu Rotary Club in conjunction with 

honorary Rotarian Holly Packman and her SOS group sponsors a Feed The Homeless 

Thanksgiving Dinner the week before Thanksgiving at Webster School. Malibu Rotarians and 

other volunteers prepare and serve food. 

 

As a result of all these November events there will only be one Malibu Rotary Club meeting held 

during the month of November.  There will a Malibu Rotary Club meeting on November 4
th

, but 

no other Malibu Rotary Club meetings for the remainder of the month. 

 

There were several other topics discussed at the Malibu Rotary Club meeting of October 21
st
. 

 

Coffee Fund Raiser 

John Elman received a bag of coffee and literature from the Rotary Club of Cape Girardeau, MO 

about an ongoing fund raiser offered by an organization whereby Rotary clubs can raise money 

for the local club as well as Rotary Foundation Donor Advised Fund for Clean Water for Coffee 

Producing Countries.  John gave the bag of coffee to Geoff Ortiz, who was give it to his wife 

Michelle, who was designated as the official Malibu Rotary Club Coffee Taster, for her 

experienced palette for this beverage. More information on this program can be found at the 

website: http://www.fiveforwater.org/.  

The site indicates: Five for Water and Green Mountain Coffee are pleased to announce an 

opportunity to raise money for your local Rotary Club and clean water initiatives worldwide. 

The program is specifically designed so that a significant percentage of the proceeds go to 

Rotary. 

Featuring a selection of Fair Trade Certified and organic coffees, this program will provide 

revenue for your local Rotary Club, Rotary International and The Rotary Foundation's Clean 

Water for Coffee Growing Countries Donor Advised Fund. 

http://rs6.net/tn.jsp?et=1102775775566&s=342&e=001d3rEEi_eoIR8s_IRuXoUF_DcBhOTb5oA4Kg1quQWSzIlEuGKFwAsM8ho0KzQpTbXWQ91pxoWsbCnZ01pkEyHcL66r6M0NqNZQgUt7OOQWGRfxYqbJiFcUMoGhcpHjZMlibxaSQVBeD_Jyd8ANvjJ9BAm50jqK6a7P0xqr9onULySNkXnHDzhF5bYJPjkApMd
http://www.fiveforwater.org/


 

 

 

Rotary Clubs can purchase coffee at a wholesale rate and then use the coffee for a club 

fundraiser, sell it to club members for personal use or both! 

If purchased online, these coffees (with shipping costs) would be approximately $10.50 per bag. 

Through this program, a bag is available for  $10 and provides: 

• $3 to your individual Rotary Club 

• 25¢ to the Donor Advised Water Fund at The Rotary Foundation 

• Approximately 32¢ to Rotary International 

More information is available on a brochure that can found at the following link: 

http://www.fiveforwater.org/files/FUNDRAISING%20OPPORTUNITY.pdf 

 

Malibu Rotary Club Joing Biosand Filters in Ecuador Project 

 Malibu Rotary Club President Holmes Osborne discussed the possibilities of Malibu Rotary 

Club getting involved in Rotary International projects.  Discussion went to the presentation given 

to the Malibu Rotary Club the previous month by Ron and Carol Cousineau from Bloomfield 

Hills,Michigan brought a Biosand project back from Ecuador in October 2008.  Information 

about this can be found on the Malibu Rotary Club website at  

http://www.clubrunner.ca/CPrg/home/storyitem.asp?cid=2529&iid=116486 

 

The Cousineaus, who are members of the Pontiac Michigan Rotary Club, and have partnered 

with Rotary Club Tsachilas of Santo Domingo de los Colorados, Ecuador (District 4400), and 

were looking for more US Rotary Club partners.  Following the Malibu Rotary meeting of 

October 21, Margo Neal e-mailed, Ron and Carol and received the following reply: 

 

 
   Hi, Margo, and John and William and Club Malibu members, 
  
What wonderful news! We are delighted to have you join us with great hopes for the future of 
Rotary/ Biosand in Ecuador! We are leaving for Ecuador, as I said, in two weeks (Nov. 5 - 16) 
One or both of us will be returning to CA January 23 - Feb. 6  to help with the two babies 
when Allison's husband Matt returns to Myanmar for two weeks. (He has his airline tickets). So I 
(we?) will be able to show you what we did on this trip in late January early February!  
  
Some of things we plan to do while there:  
  
1. I will oversee the training of, hopefully, 115 families including children four years old and up, 
and teachers and maintenance persons from 35 of the 70 rural schools, who will be receiving 
filters shortly. The monitors we trained will conduct the training which includes complete Biosand 
ownership information and extensive hygiene and sanitation education with my introductions and 
conclusions. I edited my CAWST training material intended for trainers for them with great 
Hispanic graphics. CAWST is The Center for Affordable Water and Sanitation Technology in 
Calgary Canada, which is the center for all BioSand training and information. I will be there to 
make sure they have everything they need (projector etc.), it goes well and meet the people. To 

http://www.fiveforwater.org/files/FUNDRAISING%20OPPORTUNITY.pdf
http://www.clubrunner.ca/CPrg/home/storyitem.asp?cid=2529&iid=116486


 

 

 

keep their attention focused on the material, I give away prizes to children and adults if they know 
the answers to questions we ask periodically throughout the presentation. 
 
  
2. We hope to meet the other Rotarians from Club Los Chillos, Quito, the capitol of Ecuador, who 
agreed to act as contacts for our grant. One is el Presidente and the other, a woman member of 
his club. Rodrigo Ortiz is from Santo Domingo Club Rotario Tsachilas. We know there are seven 
Rotaries who would like to have Biosand projects. We would like to meet as many as possible and 
find out how we can help them. 
  
3. We want to visit homes and find out how the health has improved of the families and schools 
which have received filters (about 40 - 50 by the time we arrive). We will meet with Dr. Meno and 
Diana Moncayo, the director of the university clinic, who has contacted us that she is willing to 
help us when we arrive, to see what they have observed and how they can help in the future, after 
we leave.  
  
4.Ron will be setting up the book keeping necessary to keep careful records of all expenditures so 
that Rotary's demands will be met. The charity in Ecuador has received partial payment of the 
grant and our micro business is now building filters for Rotary!  
  
5. We made many friends there who are helping with this project and it will be good to see them 
again and reconnect be with them, strengthening our project.  
  
As far as what you can do to join our project:  
First, I guess you need to decide how much money you are able to donate to the project and 
then how involved a member(s) of your club might like to get. If anyone would care to join us on 
this trip, they would be able learn first hand what is going on. Perhaps they could make contact 
with another Ecuadorian club, or we could for you, and you could become lead club champions 
for a new project. (One of your members asked us to find out about adopting an Ecuadorian child 
to join his large happy family!  He could accomplish both!) If no one is so inclined, you can join 
us in our Santo Domingo project. We are fundraising now for the second half of our project, 
another 150 filters for the second half of the schools and families.   
  
Thank you for your confidence in us. We won't disappoint you. 
Your new Rotary Partners, 
(Ron) and Carol, Club Pontiac  

 

 

Other News and Guests from the Last Malibu Rotary Club Meeting 
 Only guest at Malibu Rotary Club meeting of October 21 was Kevin Bolling who manages a 

Waste Systems company that servers a large area extending from Riverside to Ventura County, 

although he lives in Orange County and was a member of the Riverside Rotary Club. 

  

 

  

 

  

 
 

   



 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 
 

 Project TRIUMPH 

program was conceived by 

Ilan Magdali of the 

Newbury Park Rotary Club. 

The program brought 10 

teenage Arab and 10 

teenage Jewish students 

from Israel to a leadership 

camp in Simi Valley where 

they all learned to work 

together, develop leaders 

skills before returning to 

Israel to use what they 

learned back home.  Most of 

us  feel helpless in trying to 

find a solution to the constant war in the Mid East, but at least this program is trying to do 

something.  Sponsorship of this program has been mostly from the Newbury Rotary Club and 

Rotary Clubs in District 5240. Malibu Rotary Club was the first Rotary Club in Rotary District 

5280 to support this project. One of Project TRIUMPH chair people, Frances Fuji, wrote about 

the status of the program for this year 

 
  

“In light of the current economic climate and more challenging environment for securing grant 

monies, instead of hosting students this year, we are taking the opportunity to strengthen 

infrastructure in Israel and to establish collaborative relationships with aligned organizations. 

 

Upon our request, Shaul, from the Rotary Club of Haifa, provided us with a budget and proposal 

to hire a part-time facilitator to be responsible for year-round support of both new Project 

TRIUMPH students and alumni. We are sending money to contribute to the facilitator’s salary, 

and she has already begun meeting with the kids there. 

 

We are excited about prospects for 2010 and beyond (the plan is to resume bringing kids over in 



 

 

 

2010, assuming that we can raise enough funds in 2009) and believe we will emerge from this 

fallow year with an even stronger, more well-rounded and promising program than ever before.” 
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Oct 28 2009 

Sanda Alcalay 
"Polio & Rotary's Goal to End it Once & For All"" 

  

Sanda is a Realtor and a member of the Pacific Palisades Rotary. 

 

 

 

 

October  November 2009 December 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 

Rotary District 
Breakfast 

11 

Malibu Rotary 
Board Meeting 
at Guido's 

No Rotary 
Meeting 

12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 

No Malibu 
Rotary Meeting 
Today 

19 

Thanksgiving 
Dinner for 
Homeless 

20 

Rotary USC-
UCLA Lunch at 
Bonaventure 

21 

22 23 24 25 
No Malibu 

Rotary Club 
Meeting Today 

26 
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